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TOPICS 
Volume: 5  Issue: 9  September2022 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 



Topics      September 2022 . Page 2 

Community News 

Did you know that local community events/announcements in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We love to hear how the local sporting clubs went throughout the year) 

V L Green - Hairdressing 
To all valued clients, 
I wish to advise you all that we now have disconnected 
our home phone (98 253115), so please be aware when 
making appointments to ring or text my mobile on       
(0428 546831). If need be please leave your name and a 
quick message otherwise I may not get back to you. Many 
thanks, Vicki Green.  

Broomehill Central Brigade 

General Meeting  
The 16th September 2022 

at the Fire Station at 5:30pm 
If you would like more information about the brigade 

come along to the meeting 

Broomehill Fire Brigade 

Busy Bee and Bbq to be held in October at the fire station  

Date to be advised 

All who are interested or offer support  will be welcomed 

Broomehill Central Brigade 

If you want any information about wanting to join the bri-
gade 

Call Andrew Webster - Fire Control Officer on 
0249464672 

or Lynn Dilley - Secretary on 0427241123 

Tambellup Community Pavilion Association 
AGM 

Held at the Pavilion September 21st at 7pm 

All club delegates, TCPA members and Community 
members welcome 

The Committee meeting of the 
Tambellup Business Centre to be 
held at the Centre at 1730hrs on  
September 6th 2022 will vote to 

accept the proposal from the Tambellup Agricultural So-
ciety re the motion passed at their AGM to : 

“sign the contract to gift the land (allocated to the Tam-
bellup Agricultural Society) located at  96 Tambellup 

West Road, to the Tambellup Business Centre”       

 

Trevor Prout 98251220 

waadc@bigpond.com                                                                       

Tambellup Co-operative Limited 

Notice to Shareholders 

Annual General Meeting of The Tambellup Co-
operative Limited 

1.  Report 

2. Election of Board Members 

Tuesday October 18th 2022 at 7pm  

Tambellup Community Pavilion 

For further information please contact : Michael Reynalds 
0427253069 

Broomehill Heritage Group General Meeting 

General Meeting will be held on Tuesday 13 September 

from 7pm and Henry Jones 

AGM on Tuesday 18th October from 7pm at Henry Jones 
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INTERAGENCY 

MEETING 

The next Interagency meeting 

at the      

   Tambellup CRC will be 

held on  

the 19th July  from 1.30pm 

Video link available if you are 

unable to attend in person, 

email tambellup@crc.net.au 

for more information 

Birthday List - 
Expression of interest for a birthday list to be included in the Topics?? 

Please email the CRC on topics@tambellupcrc.net.au with birth dates to be included. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of the Council will be held on Thursday 15        
September 2022 commencing at 4.30pm, at the Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of 

the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETINGS 

The agenda for the July Ordinary Meeting was packed, 
with the following matters considered by the Council: 

• The Council provided feedback to the Western       
Australian Local Government Association (WALGA) 
in relation to WALGA’s policy position regarding the 
future role of local government and management of 
bush fire brigades.  The Council’s preferred position 
was that the current arrangements for Local            
Government Management of Bush Fire Brigades be 
continued, with additional support provided by the 
State Government with respect to increased funding 
and better access to training resources and other      
support.  The Shire’s Volunteer Bush Fire Brigades 
have been advised of this decision. 

• The Plan for Animal Welfare in Emergencies was    
endorsed. 

• The quarterly Corporate Business Plan report for the 
period April – June 2022 was received. 

• The following local laws were adopted: 
• Activities in Thoroughfares and Public Places and 

Trading Amendment Local Law 2022 
• Cemeteries Amendment Local Law 2022 
• Health Amendment Local Law 2022 
• Waste Amendment Local Law 2022 
• Parking and Parking Facilities Local Law 2022 
• The Council considered submissions in relation to the 

draft Local Planning Policy No 1 on Sea Containers, 
and determined to adopt the policy.  A copy of the 
new policy is available on the Shire’s website.  

• The Disability Access and Inclusion Plan Progress 
Report for 2021-2022 was endorsed. 

• The Broomehill Playgroup’s request for the Council to 
waive hire fees for the Broomehill Hall was approved. 

• The 2022-2023 Annual Budget was adopted. 
• The Council supported a Great Southern Zone      

WALGA proposal to develop a Great Southern      
Designated Area Migration Agreement (DAMA), and 
agreed to contribute financially to the project           
development. A DAMA is a labour agreement         
allowing businesses/employers to sponsor skilled and 
semi-skilled overseas workers to fill labour shortages 
in specific areas that cannot be filled with Australian 
workers. 

• The Council granted delegated authority to the CEO to 
grant an exemption from the need for planning        
approval for temporary works (not exceeding a 12 
month period). 

• Submissions to the recently advertised proposal to 
amend the Shire of Tambellup Town Planning 
Scheme No. 2 to re-zone Lot 5 (13) Crowden Street, 

Lot 6 (11) Crowden Street and Lot 19 (19) Taylor 
Street, Tambellup from ‘Special Use’ zone to ‘Town 
Centre’ zone were considered.  The Council            
determined to adopt the proposal without               
modification, for final approval by the WA Planning 
Commission.  This is the site of the old Bowling Club 
and will allow for the development of a caravan park 
in Tambellup. 

• A request by the developers of the Flat Rocks Wind 
Farm, Enel Green Power, to access road reserves and 
support a clearing permit application was supported. 

 

The August Ordinary Meeting agenda was much      
shorter, with the following matters considered: 

• Voting delegates were appointed for the WALGA   
Annual General Meeting, which is being held in      
conjunction with the Local Government State         
Conference in October 2022. 

• A rates concession was granted to the Tambellup Golf 
Club for 2022-2023. 

• The Council adopted the Annual Report for 2020-
2021 and determined that the Annual Electors      
Meeting would be held on Thursday 15 September 
commencing at 6.00pm, at the Council Chambers in 
Tambellup.  Copies of the Annual Report are available 
from the Shire Administration Offices, and on the 
Shire’s website. 

• A development application for an agricultural shed at 
Lot 30 (No. 1840) Warrenup Rd, Broomehill West 
was approved with conditions. 

• The Traffic Management Plan and Bush Fire          
Management Plan submitted for the Flat Rocks Wind 
Farm Stage 1 were approved by the Council. 

 

Minutes from all Council meetings are available at 
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/ 
 

2022/2023 ANNUAL BUDGET OVERVIEW 

The Annual Budget for the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup was adopted by Council on 28 July 2022.  
 

Local Government continues to operate in a financially 
challenging environment, with increased pressure from 
Federal and State Government to deliver more with      
limited resources.  The Shire is the custodian of a large 
number of assets made up from Infrastructure (roads, 
footpaths, kerbing, signs) Drainage, Land, Buildings, 
Parks and Reserves, Plant and Equipment.  When      
making decisions in relation to these assets, the Council 
is committed to the philosophy of renewal of existing 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/
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assets before acquiring new assets.  In addition, and 
only where possible, rationalising existing assets that 
are no longer used or do not meet the agreed level of 
services. 

This years’ budget totals $12.9m, representing $7.1m in 
operating expenditure and $5.8m in capital expenditure. 
This budget is highlighted by several exciting          
community projects, including the construction of a 
Caravan Park in Tambellup, improvements at the     
Tambellup Youth Centre (The Zone) and the townscape 
improvements currently under construction at the      
Journal Street intersection in Broomehill.   

 

Major widening works on Tieline Road and new seal on 
a gravel section of Warrenup Road are the biggest jobs 
in a $1.85m road construction program, up from 
$991,000 last financial year. The Shire is fortunate to 
receive funding from the Regional Road Group, State 
Black Spot and Roads to Recovery programs, which 
assists in meeting the costs in completing the planned 
projects. 

 

The 2022/2023 financial year will see a major review 
undertaken of the Shire’s long term planning processes, 
commencing with a new Strategic Community Plan, the 
Shire’s key document to set the direction for the next 
ten years.  Community members are encouraged to get 
involved in the consultation that will be undertaken to 
formulate this plan. Once the new ten year direction is 
set, Shire staff will then complete a new Corporate 
Business Plan, a four year operational plan that sets the 
implementation of the strategies contained within the 
ten year plan.  Both documents will be available on the 
Shire’s website when completed. 

 

In addition to these two important planning documents, 
2022/2023 will be used to scope improvements to major 
community facilities, including the Broomehill          
Recreational Complex, Tambellup Youth Centre,      
Tambellup Main Street & Railway Precinct and the 
Tambellup Caravan Park.  All input and ideas for these 
areas are welcomed and the Shire will be working 
closely with user groups to develop these important      
future directions. 

 

The Council has identified in its Long Term Financial 
Plan that an increase in rate revenue of at least 5% per 
annum was necessary in order to continue to meet its 
obligations for provision of services to the community, 
maintenance of existing assets and creation of new    
assets.  After a review of competing priorities and      
demands, the Council has included a 4% increase in rate 
revenue from all UV (rural) and GRV (town site)     
properties.  This generates additional revenue of 
$108,400. Modest increases in rate revenue are          
necessary each year to ensure the Council is in a        
position to continue to provide the range of services and 
facilities the community has come to expect and enjoy. 

 

The early payment discount of 5% will continue to be 
offered, as will payment by either the two instalment or 
four instalment plans. 

 

Refuse and recycling charges levied annually on town 
site properties have also increased by 4%, the first     
increase in these charges since 2011. 

 

Budget Highlights 

Youth Services 

The Shire is partnering with Albany Youth Support    
Association, Youth Great Southern and the Tambellup 
Noongar Land Association to continue to deliver the 
Youth Worker program with the Youth Worker         
operating from ‘The Zone’ in Tambellup 3 days per 
week. The Council has allocated grant funding in 
2022/2023 towards building improvements at the youth 
centre to make this a more accessible and user friendly 
facility. 

 

Townscape Projects 

Footpath upgrades in Tambellup will continue on 
Crowden Street with the possible inclusion of new 
street trees along this road. 

Works at the Journal Street and Great Southern        
Highway intersection are well underway. The            
intersection will be widened and works include new 
kerbing, paving and street furniture. 

 

Holland Track Interpretive Centre 

The interpretation panels remain to be installed at the 
new gazebo in the grounds of the Broomehill Museum. 
Signage for a new walk trail will also be placed around 
Broomehill which will be led from the Interpretive      
Centre. 

 

Tambellup Caravan Park 

The former Bowling Club in Tambellup was purchased 
by the Shire in 2017/2018 with the view to development 
of the site into a Caravan Park. A business plan is in the 
initial stages of being prepared along with concept 
drawings for the proposal. Grant funding has been     
allocated to this development, and the Tambellup     
Cropping Group has committed funding towards       
construction of cabins. 

 

Mosquito Management 

A Contiguous Local Authority Group (CLAG) has been 
formed with the Shires of Gnowangerup and Katanning 
for mosquito management and control. The Department 
of Health supports the CLAG with funding, education 
and training to achieve the outcomes of the group. 
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Reserve Funds 

The Shire is holding approximately $1.79m in its       
Reserve Funds, which is set aside for specific purposes. 
Reserve funds are being utilised in 2022/2023 for plant 
replacement, townscape works and building               
improvements. The Reserve Funds are estimated to be 
$1.86m at the end of the financial year.  

 

Loans 

No new loans are proposed to be raised during the year. 
The opening balance of loans at 1 July 2022 was 
$1.81m and the closing balance at 30 June 2023 is       
estimated to be $1.68m. 

 

Plant Replacement 

Council continues to strive to maintain a modern fleet 
of vehicles and equipment.  To assist with attaining this 
objective, a 10 Year Plant Replacement Program has 
been developed and refined over a number of years.  
Optimum changeover times have been identified for 
plant and equipment, ensuring Council receives best 
value for money and to minimise the impact on annual 
budgets. 

Funds are held in the Plant Reserve which is used to 
achieve all changeovers and purchases included in the 
Plant Replacement Program.  Any savings realised 
throughout the year on plant and equipment          
changeovers is retained in the Reserve for future       
requirements. Major items scheduled for changeover in 
2022/2023 include the Mack truck BHT125, Caterpillar 
loader TA281, Isuzu light tipper BH009 and a Toro 
mower. 

 

Conclusion 

The 2022/2023 Budget provides for the operations of 
the Shire for the coming financial year and is a          
financially responsible budget that ensures services and 
facilities continue to be provided at the level ratepayers 
and residents have come to expect, while providing     
renewal of essential road and community assets for the 
enhancement of the whole Shire. 

This summary is intended to provide a snapshot of the 
projects included in this year’s budget.  Copies are 
available at the Shire Administration Offices, and on the 
Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

WORKS 

We are pleased to welcome Phil Pink to the Shire.  Phil 
has taken on the role of part time Building Maintenance 
Officer, and has hit the ground running with the new 
budget being adopted by the Council at the July       
meeting.  Welcome Phil! 

 
The rain through August has been most welcome, and 
ensures that our dams will be carrying good levels 

through to the warmer months.  There have been      
drawbacks, however, with some waterlogging appearing 
on the Broomehill Oval, and the road construction and 
maintenance program being brought to a standstill for a 
period.  Plans are in place to remedy the oval water   
logging as soon as the on ground conditions are        
suitable, and now the rain has stopped, the maintenance 
grading program is in full swing to grade as many roads 
as possible while the rain holds off. 

 
The new construction program will kick off as soon as 
conditions are suitable, with the reconstruction and        
sealing of a 2.5km section of Chillicup Rd being the 
first project to be tackled.  This project will extend the 
seal from the Broomehill townsite out to the Brassey Rd 
intersection. 

 
The townscape works on Journal St in Broomehill are 
progressing, with new kerbing installed, limestone 
block walls constructed in the Museum forecourt, and 
paving on both sides of the street underway.  These 
works have necessitated the closing of Journal St from 
Great Southern Highway to India St for an extended 
period, to allow the contractors to work safely. We     
appreciate the patience of residents and visitors in this 
regard. 

 

61 GARRITY ST TAMBELLUP 

The Council has recently taken ownership of the vacant 
lot at 61 Garrity St, and we are interested in hearing the 
community’s views on how the block should be       
managed into the future.  Feedback is welcome, and can 
be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au , marked for the 
attention of the Chief Executive Officer. 

 

COMMUNITY INPUT INVITED 

As noted in the Budget Summary, the Shire is about to 
commence the review of its key long term planning 
document, the Strategic Community Plan.  This       
document sets the ten year direction for the Council, 
and is informed by the community.   We will be        
promoting community sessions to be held on 13 and 14 
September 2022 – please keep an eye out for this        

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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information, come along and share your ideas. 

 
We have also commenced the review of the Shire’s     
Municipal Inventories. These documents list our        
heritage places, and were developed in the late 1990’s 
by the former Shires of Broomehill and Tambellup.  
Laura Gray, Heritage Consultant, has been appointed to 
undertake the review, and last week she met with the 
Council and community members in both towns to     
explain the review process.  Community submissions 
are welcome, and more information on how to do this 
will be provided in the near future.  We appreciate the 
funding provided by the Department of Planning, Lands 
and Heritage that has assisted us in undertaking the    
review. 

 

VIETNAM VETERANS DAY –  
18 AUGUST 2022 

Vietnam Veterans Day commemorates all the battles 
fought by Australians in Vietnam, from large-scale     
operations to platoon and section-level encounters, the 
sailors of the Royal Australian Navy who supported 
land operations, and members of the Royal Australian 
Air Force who served in combat and transport roles. 

A ceremony was held at the Tambellup Cemetery to 
commemorate the day with the laying of a poppy tribute 
at the grave of Private Brian Walters, who was killed in 
action on 17 February 1967.   

 

2022 BLOOM FESTIVAL PROUDLY      
PRESENTED BY WCP CIVIL   

Running from 17 September to 16 October 2022, the 
Bloom Festival includes over 50 registered events held 
across the Great Southern Treasures region, including 
swap meets, markets, hikes, wildflower displays, art 
exhibitions, long table lunches, bus tours, and much 
more! While many events are free to attend, registration 
is required.  To see the list of events, or to register, 
please visit  
https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/bloom/. 
 
We are pleased to present our local activities: 

• A Walk on the Wild Side - a wander through Boot 
Rock Reserve and the Golf Course in Broomehill to 

see what Mother Nature has delivered this          
wildflower season! Two sessions - Friday 16       
September and Sunday 2 October 2022. 

• Books at Henry Jones Winery and Café - Discover 
the historical building, wine, art, homemade food 
and specialty books on wildflowers whilst enjoying 
the amazing atmosphere at Henry Jones Winery and 
Café - running for the whole program! 

• Tambellup Wildflower Orienteering Adventure - 18 
September 2022, 1.00-4.00pm. Hosted by the     
Tambellup CRC, this is a fun, outdoor,                
navigation- based activity suitable for all ages and 
levels of    fitness. 

The Bloom Festival provides an ideal opportunity for 
locals to get out and about, and be a tourist in our own 
back yard – so why not - there’s much to explore! 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire            
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community   
Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for people 
with disability. 
 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online 
by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the ‘Our Shire’ tab. 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and           
customers. If you would like to provide feedback on 
Shire    related matters, there are a number of ways you 
can do this: 
• Attend in person at either of our administration    

offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 
• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous    
complaints. For all methods, please include your name 
and contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/bloom/
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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ROAMING LIVESTOCK 
The Shire’s Ranger Services have recently 
noted an increase in roaming livestock in the 
area, mostly lambs and ewes after the recent 
lambing season. It is vital that together we 
make our roads as safe as   possible for all 
motorists.  
If you see stray livestock on verges, roads or 
reserves, please report this to the Shire of 
Broomehill-Tambellup on 9825 3555 
immediately. It’s important that you don’t 
place yourself at risk while you’re waiting for 
Ranger Services to arrive. 
 
INFORMATION FOR STOCK      
OWNERS 
It is the responsibility of all landowners to   
ensure that when placing stock into paddocks 
adjacent to any roads that the fencing is of an 
adequate standard to keep the stock enclosed. 
Under the Highways (Liability for Straying 
Animals) Act 1983, owners and occupiers of 
grazing properties are liable for any damages 
or injuries that may occur as a result of stock 
wandering outside the property boundary. 
 
It is an offence under Section 484 of the Local 
Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 
1960 for livestock to stray. The penalty for 
straying stock is currently $200.00 per animal. 
If the stock is impounded by the Shire,         
additional impound fees are also payable upon        
release.  
For further information regarding the liability 
that livestock owners hold for straying       
livestock, please visit this link: 
https://bit.ly/3KnXBuP 

30 / 07 / 22 

Gnowangerup B&B - Stroke Qualifying Round 

Winner: S. Woods 78-69 NETT 

R/Up: W. Nazzari 102-71 NETT 

Worthy Mention: N. Sheridan 76-72 NETT 

9 Hole Winner: S Taylor-15 PTS 

9 Hole R/Up: K. Sheridan 10 PTS 

Longest PUTT No 5:  T. Lamont 

Men’s N/Pin No 6:  S. Woods 

Ladies N/Pin No 2: K. Murray 

Bendigo Bank No 14: W. Nazzari 

 

06 / 08 / 22 
Club Day - Stableford 

Winner: P. Cunningham C/B 38 PTS 

R/Up: W. Nazzari 38 PTS 

Worthy Mention: M. Diprose 34 PTS, R. Brown 30 
PTS 

 

13 / 08 / 22 
Community Day - Ambrose 

Winner: M. Diprose, G. Taylor 76-67 ½ 

R/Up: R. Williams, T. Donaldson 80- 69 ½ 

Worthy Mention: N. Lockyer, N. Herbert 74-70 ¼ 

N/Pin Men’s No 6: T. Donaldson 

N/Pin Ladies No 2:  

Bendigo Bank No 4: P. Cunningham 

Longest PUTT No 9: M. Diprose 

 

20 / 08 / 22 
Russell Shield - Combined Stableford 

Winner: D. Seaman, N. Lockyer, 96 PTS 

R/Up: M. Coyne, M. Diprose 95 PTS 

Worthy Mention: M. Coyne, R. Brown 92 PTS 

9 Hole Winner: K. Sheridan 19 PTS 

N/Pin No 2: D. Seaman 

N/Pin No 6: N. Herbert 

N/Pin No 14: D. Seaman 

Best 3rd: N. Lockyer 

Tambellup Golf Club Results 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Alternate Mondays 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Caitlin 0459 445 994 / Marni 0400 501 848 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Enel Green Power (EGP) acquired the Flat Rocks 
Wind Farm Stage One Project from the West    
Australian  renewable energy developer, Moonies 
Hill Energy in April this year.  
 

The project is located, approximately 35 km   
southeast of Kojonup, spanning the Kojonup Shire 
and the Broomehill Tambellup Shire Local          
Government Areas. The project will comprise of 18 
Vestas wind turbines (approximately 75             
megawatts) and related civil and electrical infra-
structure.  
 

The estimated construction timeframe for the 
plant is expected to be approximately 18 months 
while the plant's operational life is estimated at 
approximately 30 years. 
 

Preconstruction planning for the project is         
currently underway, with construction still          
targeted to commence in quarter three (Q3) of 
this year.    
 

Enel Green Power is committed to a Creating 
Shared Value (CSV) approach during the              
construction and operation of the Project. EGP   
intends to work closely with the local community 
to enhance the economic and social conditions in 
the local area and proactively share benefits    
within the local community.  
 

EGP is also committed to local sourcing       
throughout the Project’s operational and           
construction phases, where feasible. It is expected 
that the project will create significant local         
employment and supply opportunities during    
construction. 
 

The relevant Development Approvals for the Flat 
Rocks Wind Farm have been obtained from the 
Kojonup and Broomehill-Tambellup Shire Councils. 
The planning approval sets out conditions for the 
project, including management plans which have 
now been presented to Council for approval prior 
to construction activities commencing.              
Management systems will be in place to ensure 
compliance with all conditions covering              
construction, operation, decommissioning, and 

administrative matters. 
 

EGP will manage the construction works for the 
project and has engaged the following main 
contractors for major work packages for the 
project construction phase. EGP will work closely 
with the main contractors to identify capability 
and capacity in the local area and maximise 
opportunities for local contractors and suppliers to 
participate in the project through goods and 
services provision to both the project site and 
workforce. 
 

Main contractors and scopes of work:   
 

• Vestas to provide the wind turbine generators.  
This scope of work includes the manufacture of 
wind turbine components, transportation of the 
components to the project site and the installation 
of wind turbines.  
 

• West Force Construction to provide the Civil 
Balance of Plant.  

This scope of work includes all the civil works for 
the project, such as internal access roads and 
supply and installation of the permanent 
Operations and Maintenance building.  
 

• RJE to provide Electrical Balance of Plant  
This scope of work includes all the electrical works 
for the project, such as underground cabling and 
installation of an on site substation.  
 

• Western Power to provide the connection to 
the grid 

 

To learn more information on the Flat Rocks Wind 
Farm Stage One: 
Visit the website: 

www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-
development/flat-rocks-wind-project 

 
Email: flatrockswindfarm@enel.com  

To register for the Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage 
One Mailing list, 

please email flatrockswindfarm@enel.com 

Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage One – 
Monthly Project Update.  

https://www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-project
https://www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-development/flat-rocks-wind-project
mailto:flatrockswindfarm@enel.com
mailto:flatrockswindfarm@enel.com
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Golf Club 
Tambellup Golf Club recently sustained damage to the roof and kitchen after a storm. Thank you to DFES 
and all other volunteers who came and helped us secure the building. Golf is still being played every          
Saturday!  
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BER  

Classroom 

Year 5/6 Classroom 
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

List of prices on page 11 or for further information contact the CRC 
on 9825 1177 

 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE 
MONTH 5PM 

NO JANUARY EDITION 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 



 Topics    September 2022 Page 37 

 

 

Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage 
space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Advertisements 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

MRB10069 
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POSTAGE                  
PAID 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 
 

FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

    

October Upcoming Events 
5th—Basketball and Footy Clinic 

10th &11th—Heavy Vehicle Pilot Course 
14th—Drummuster 

21st Drone Workshop 

       

   
 
 
 
BH Heritage 
Group General 
Meeting 

    

       

       

September Calendar 2022 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


